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Council Democrats Propose Redistricting Plan
New Lines Balance Population, Unite Neighborhoods, Protect Minority Interests

 
NEW ROCHELLE, NY – The Democratic members of the New Rochelle City Council today 
proposed a draft redistricting plan that would re-shape council district boundaries to conform with 
the 2010 Census.
 
The Census recorded significant changes in the demographic characteristics of the current council 
districts, including a wide disparity in the populations of districts four and five, a gap nearly double 
the legal limit of 10%.   
 
Council members had divided by party on the question of whether to redistrict in time for this 
November’s local election.  The new Census figures put this debate to rest, making clear that a 
timely redistricting process is a legal requirement.
 
“Redistricting is necessary to ensure fair and equal representation for all the people of New 
Rochelle,” said Mayor Noam Bramson.
 
The Democratic proposal would balance the populations of the six districts, so that all are within 
5% of the average and would also achieve several other community objectives, including:
 
Enhance Opportunities for Minority Representation:  The Democratic proposal would raise the 
percentage of Non-Hispanic Blacks within council district three and would increase the African-
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American majority among district three’s eligible voters to 53%.  The proposal would increase the 
Hispanic population of the most heavily Hispanic district by more than ten percentage points to 
62%, with Hispanics comprising roughly a quarter of the district’s eligible voters.
 
Unite Neighborhoods:  The Democratic proposal would keep more than 95% of New Rochelle’s 
neighborhoods entirely or substantially whole within single council districts.  Several large areas of 
common interest, such as the West End and the East End, which are split under current district lines, 
would be united under the Democratic proposal.
 
Establish Compact Boundaries:  The Democratic proposal would establish district boundaries that 
are more compact and regular in shape than those currently in place.
 
“From the time I took office, I pledged to deliver a fair redistricting plan that protects the integrity 
of our neighborhoods and preserves the unique status under law of council district three.  Our plan 
meets those important tests and more,” said Council Member Jared Rice.
 
The Democratic proposal will be posted this week on the City website at www.newrochelleny.com/
redistricting, together with a power point illustrating its physical features and 
demographic characteristics.  Residents are invited to submit comments on-line to 
cityclerkinfo@newrochelleny.com.  In addition, the proposal will be the subject of a public hearing 
on Wednesday, April 20th.  If revisions are made to the plan, these, too, will be the subject of a 
hearing.  The Council aims to complete the redistricting process by early May, well in advance of 
this year’s election cycle, which commences with the circulation of nominating petitions in June.
 
“We have been strongly committed to an open and inclusive redistricting process,” said Council 
Member Marianne Sussman.  “We’ve heard the goals and concerns of the people of New Rochelle 
and worked to address them, and now we invite additional comment on our proposal.”
 
Following the adoption of a redistricting plan, City officials will work with the County Board of 
Elections to provide information to residents about changes in district boundaries.  
 
“The public deserves accurate and timely information about any changes in their representation,” 
said Council Member Barry Fertel.  “We want to be sure that every voter is fully informed about 
their choices on Election Day.”
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